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Newsletter extra! 
 
In a really busy week for news at school there are a couple of extra things that before we 
finish for summer we must share: 
 
First of all, good luck to our amazing year six pupils -we wish them every success for the 
future. They have been an outstanding year group who have excelled throughout their 
time at our school. Secondly, we must say a farewell and good luck to Miss Lonsdale. 
Miss Lonsdale has been at our school for 3 years and has enjoyed teaching our wonderful 
pupils. Miss Lonsdale started our school at an NQT and has gone from strength to 
strength. We wish Miss Lonsdale good luck for the future.  
 
The end of term marks the end of an era for our dynamic duo in the school kitchen -our 
cooks Lesley and Sandra.  Both are fantastic members of the school community and have 
always brought fun, a smile and great meals to our school. Sandra has been working at 
school for nearly 34 years and Lesley nearly 12 years. We will be inviting them back in 
September to say a proper goodbye. Finally, we are also saying farewell to our Chair of 
Governors Dave Duffey. Dave has been a fantastic member of the governing body -
providing strong leadership and a determination to support the school to improve. We 
also say goodbye to Mr Tazzyman, another long standing governor. 
 
In September we are welcoming two new teachers Miss Hendrickson to Year 2 and Mrs 
Kirkman to Year 6. 
 
Thank you again for all your support, we are very fortunate to have such an incredible 
school community, who despite the challenges of the pandemic, have excelled. Have a 
wonderful summer. 
 
Mr Chandler 
 


